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MINUTES

Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association (MCPA)

Board of Directors Meeting
November 16, 2006
Held at 1951 Woodlane Drive, Woodbury, MN
Board Members Present: 
Chief Harry Algyer

Chief John Bolduc
Director Cari Gerlicher
Chief Dan Carlson

Chief Jim Crace


Chief Mona Dohman
Chief Bob Jacobson

Chief Peter Jansky

Chief Kelvin Keena

Chief Paul Phillip

Ron Sager

Chief Dave Thomalla

Chief Mitch Weinzetl
Chief Rob Yant
Board Members Absent:
Chief James Kulset, Chief, 
Staff Members Present:
Harlan Johnson, Executive Director
Mary Henning, Communications and Training Coordinator
Eric Hyland, Legal Counsel
Guests Present:
None.
1. Call to Order:

President Pete Jansky called the association board meeting to order at 10:36 a.m.

2. Opening Invocation:

Chaplain and Chief Dan Carlson offered the opening invocation.

3. Approval of the Agenda:

The agenda was approved, with the addition of: 1) discussing upcoming IACP candidates; and 2) adding part-time licensing to new business items.
Approval motions:  1st–R. Sager, 2nd–K. Keena
4. President’s Report: 

No report.
5. Secretary’s Report: 

Minutes were approved as written.

Approval motions:  1st–R. Sager, 2nd–K. Keena

6. Treasurer’s Report:

New Members. The board approved new members: 
Voting

Chief Robert Toland

Winnebago Police Department
Chief Brian Lindquist

Farmington Police Department
Associate Members

Scott Harr


POST Board
Approval motions:  1st–R. Sager, 2nd–H. Algyer
Financial Report:  Exec. Dir. Harlan Johnson said the current report is $57,000 in the black. MCPA is on track with the 2006 revised budget. 

The board approved paying all bills. 

Approval motions:  1st – C. Gerlicher, 2nd –H. Algyer
The 2007 budget proposal projects a net income of $20,000. A proposed 2007 budget was distributed for review and the board will approve it at the December meeting.
IACP candidate and how the budget will support the election:  The board will consider an appropriate amount of financial support and vote on it in the future. The board also might encourage private donations. As an aside, the recent winning candidate for 4th Vice President, Mark Marshall, spent about $25,000 – mostly on travel.
The board agreed that a presentation from our candidate Chief and Past Vice President Scott Knight of Chaska, would be advised in order to appropriate funding and give guidance on how the money might be spent on the campaign.

The board envisions supporting the IACP VP candidate as an investment for the future. The board will oversee all expenditures, with the assistance of some chiefs who have begun helping already. They are: Harrington, Jansky, Johnson, Dohman. Six other chiefs have helped to review the process. Harlan, Jansky and Gerlicher can assist as needed to approve expenditures. Scott Knight will present benefits and a budget, then the board will approve a dollar amount. 

Approval motions:  1st –H. Algyer, 2nd – J. Bolduc
7. Executive Director’s Report:

Legal advice. MCPA requires legal review of several items pending:  Building Contract for Deed, staff positions and Community Safety, Inc. contract. Tabled for this month.

Retirement. Chief Gordon Vlasak of Savage is retiring and going to work for Super America Group, Inc.

Change locks in building. MCPA building tenants have changed locks on all doors in the building at 1951 Woodlane Drive. Burglaries have been suspected. Timing is good, since a new security system was installed recently.
Regional Rep Meetings. Minutes, agendas and meeting notices are publicized through C-Notes and the website. The next state Regional Rep meeting is Feb. 13, 2007 at the MCPA offices. Need replacements for Region 11 (Scott County), and Region 10.

8. POST Board Report:

Chief John Bolduc reported that at the recent POST Board meeting, legislative discussion included: restoring state funding to 39 percent; and part-time peace officers (discussion in New Business below).
9. Committee Reports:

a. Executive



No report.
b. Rules                     


No report.
c. Legislative Committee

The Legislative Committee, chaired by Chief Mitch Weinzetl, will discuss the following issues at an upcoming joint meeting of the Legislative Committee and the Bylaws Committee:

· Predatory sex offender PD and community notification
· Administrative fees
· Primary seat belt

· Interoperable radio

· POST funding

· Disability – state pays communities

· Gang strike force at appropriate levels

· MN Financial Crimes Task Force

· Ceramic-looking handguns

· Vehicle forfeitures – clarify an agencies ability to forfeit insurance proceeds from totaled seized vehicles.
· Persons acting on behalf of chief; if false, guilty of a crime

· Arrest records – seal after certain time

· Part-time officer licensing – Neil Melton has asked for support (as mentioned by Chief Jim Crace), in conjunction with the Minnesota Sheriff’s Association to make a language change. The POST Board will address in January the need to give more local control to departments so they can seek more part-time staffing to help relieve officers from working too many shifts. There is concern that some agencies would receive allocations, but wouldn’t actually need use the funding for additional officers if the department doesn’t need them. MCPA opinion is that cities depend on the funding to get by for staffing.
· Look alike unmarked squad cars – Make it a violation to drive on a public highway a privately owned vehicle that resembles an unmarked police car. Insist that a privately owned vehicle that resembles an unmarked patrol car be appropriately marked with the agency name, side and rear.

· Expansion of jurisdiction of metro Transit security. Do local agencies have jurisdiction or should Transit? 

· Mike Goldstein – issues with regard to how MNJAC is operating with data privacy; needs to be under the umbrella of BCA; current intelligence fusion center, can’t collect and disseminate intelligence.
· Pull a dozen examples where information led to positive outcome; M. Bosacker could present to the Legislative Committee. **first week in December. Prioritize legislative issues.

· Who initiates? Bca thing is happening, no need to contact Campion. May draft something in future.
· LGA – convey a message to the governor to avoid changing the LGA formula. Need to hold a meeting with the governor to let him know the impact of capping LGA would have on law enforcement. The board may consider extending an invitation for the January board meeting.
· Mini-grants for vendors – if a small agency doesn’t have capacity to connect with CrimNet; vendors won’t do anything to help that community until they are pushed. Agencies have to be compliant by 2010. Right now only one vendor is providing software. CrimNet trying to get vendors to advance.
· Eric Hyland discussed election results.
d. Member Services
ETI Planning. Speakers are booked. “Save the Date” cards will be sent with membership renewal letters. Brochures will be mailed in mid-December. Betsy Pierre will submit regular columns for C-Notes up to the week of the event.

e. Promotions and Recognition

Essay Contest. MCPA will conduct the “Preventing Violence in Our Schools” essay contest for Minnesota’s eighth graders again in January 2007.
f. Awards Committee


No report.
g. Education and Training Committee.
Meeting in January 2007 to discuss:
· ETI preview

· CLEO and Leadership review

· 2007 training survey, timing and distribution

· 2007 Regional training topics and locations

· Fall Conference review, planning

· 2007 Education and Training Committee membership

· Membership survey

h. Regional Representatives Committee

· MCPA is working with the MN State Patrol to book DUI Forfeiture Training through Regional Rep meetings.
· NLEAC (Northeast five-county area) received a $197,000 grant from Rep. Oberstar for drug enforcement equipment, supplies and training.
· Regional Reps and the MCPA board will review the possibility and timing of re-aligning regions to match Homeland Security and Emergency Management boundaries. Although the HSEM regions would be too large, the funding is planned by regions, and so MCPA has to take the funding strategies into consideration.
· The next state Regional Rep meeting is Feb. 13, 2007 at the MCPA offices.

i. Magazine Committee

The board will consider after the Spring 2007 issue how the magazine will take shape for 2007. At the Nov. 9 Regional Rep meeting, the group discussed the possibility of annual or biannual publications to coincide with ETI.
10. Items From the Floor: 

Chief Jim Crace asked the MCPA to monitor the progress of Atwater Chief Reed Schmidt, who was severely assaulted while on duty, and is recovering from serious injuries. The MCPA has requested through Chief Kim Coughlin of Crosby that Chief Schmidt be placed on an ongoing Prayer Chain.
11. Old Business:

501C3 – may have application mailed by the December meeting.
Stanard testing – the board took a sample test to review the difficulty of the math portion.

12. New Business: 

Moorhead Police Dept. Appellate Case. Chief Kelvin Keena would like the board to review a Moorhead Police Dept. case in which a murder trial verdict was overturned in appellate court. Chief in Moorhead put in packet his opinion, a copy of a resolution and meeting minutes, and a letter to the MCPA Board requesting that we send letter to the Board of Professional Responsibility. Chief Keena has asked for further discussion at the next board meeting.
Board Member Replacements – for Chief Harry Algyer and Chief Dan Carlson.

13. Adjourn, 1:10 p.m.

Move to adjourn.
Approval motions:  1st – M. Dohman, 2nd – J. Bolduc
Respectfully submitted to Chief David Thomalla, Secretary

M.H. 

